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                                                                                                    Community Newsletter September 2018 

Welcome to the September edition of the Campbelltown Hospital Redevelopment Newsletter. 

Planning and design are progressing well and running to schedule. We’re excited to announce that 

we have just completed the Schematic Design phase of the project (Figure A). The Schematic 

Design phase outlined the location of the floor plates, departments and wards, and the broad 

architectural design. 

The Project’s State Significant Development Application has been on public exhibition through the 

Department of Planning and Environment during September 2018 giving the general public and 

stakeholders an opportunity to provide commentary and feedback around planning and design. 

Completion of these activities allows us to progress to tender for construction of the main works, 

which is anticipated to start early in 2019.  

Next steps includes: 

 Awaiting outcome of the main works tender process. 

 Detailed design-making decisions on interior and exterior building materials and finishes, 

furniture and equipment, lighting, electrical and plumbing systems. 

 Continue focus groups and stakeholder consultation through targeted tours. 

Would you like to learn more about the process?  

Health Infrastructure have produced a video explaining the process, simply click on 

the below link or cut and paste into your web browser: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bd_hI-qRI8s 

 

 

Picture: Schematic Design finalisation 

Figure A 
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We are pleased to announce that car parks 2 and 3 

(located adjacent to Appin Road, behind Waratah House) 

are now complete and ready for occupation. The opening 

of these car parks enables other works to commence 

across the campus, such as the new multi-storey car park 

location. 

Our commitment to maintain available car parking 

capacity throughout the redevelopment project means car 

park works  across the campus will continue for the 

coming months. 

We would like to thank all patients and visitors for their 

continued patience  while the redevelopment is underway. 

For your continued safety, please:  

 Adhere to the speed limit of 10 km/

hr within the hospital grounds at all 

times. 

 Follow the allocated pathways 

around the campus. 

 Refer to signage and follow traffic control and 

wayfinding directions. 

Car Park Update 

Work is starting to soon to prepare for the  

excavation of the new clinical services building. 

The following services will be relocated by the 

end of 2018 to Building D (Outpatients): 

 Discharge Transit Unit and associated 

drop off/pick up area 

 Patient transport 

 Equipment loan pool 

 In preparation for the closure of the staff 

cafeteria in October, an additional indoor 

and outdoor staff seating will be available 

and is co-located with the Fresh+Café.  

Early & Enabling Works Update 

Members of the  community received the latest 

information on the planned paediatric services 

in the Campbelltown Hospital redevelopment 

and offered their feedback at a consumer  

focus group and drop-in stall on 5 and 6  

September. 

Thank you to everyone that attended the  

focus group and drop-in sessions. The  

sessions were well attended and we received 

excellent and valuable feedback. 

We look forward to the opportunity to  

showcase the redevelopment and provide  

further information and we will continue to host 

similar events into the future. 

What’s Coming Up! 

Arts, Culture & Health Partnership 

Campbelltown Hospital has partnered with 

Campbelltown Arts Centre and Western Sydney 

University. This collaboration will provide an  

exciting opportunity for  staff and the community 

to come together to participate in incorporating 

arts and culture in the redevelopment project. 

More details to come next month. 

Community Consultation 

Picture: Car Park 2 
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